
  

May 23, 2023 

Dear Lectors: 

Thank you for your service to St. Andrew.  We very much appreciate all those who lector for the weekend 
liturgies. Attached you will find the summer lector schedule, which runs from June 3, 2023 – September 3, 
2023. Anne worked with all the dates that were provided to accommodate vacation and travel plans. In her 
email to me Anne said, “some lectors are serving more often, as many as 5 times over the summer.  Others 
are serving on an irregular basis--only a couple of weeks apart for periods when a lot of people are traveling, 
then not as often at other times.  I hope I have avoided the conflicts that people let me know about.  I 
appreciate that our lectors are so reliable and so flexible.  That enables us to cover all the Masses and still 
accommodate everyone's schedules-I hope!” 

We welcome Pam Bubnar back to the schedule and welcome Paula Masson, who will be joining the Sunday 
8:00am lectors for the first time with this schedule. At the same time, we say a bittersweet farewell to Carmen 
Brigulio who will be moving with her family to California. She and her family will be greatly missed, but we 
wish them well in their new phase in life. 

August 15 will be a Holy Day of Obligation celebrating the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary. Help will be 
needed to cover the additional Liturgies that day. Watch for an email in July with that information. 

I would like to thank Anne Albertus for her work on the schedule. With all the vacations, it is a good idea to 
plan early if you need a substitute or to switch with someone. As a reminder, when you make a change, please 
let Nikki or the parish office know so the correct information is in the weekend binder. 

Thank you all for your support of the parish.  We are blessed to have you either reading and/or praying for the 
St. Andrew community.   

In Peace, 

Nikki Zakrzewski    Anne Albertus     
Pastoral Associate    Weekend Lector Coordinator   
nikkiz@standrewchurch.org   anne.albertus@gmail.com    
248.651.7486     248.709.6897 
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